CITY OF POMPANO BEACH
OFICE OF HOUSING AND URBAN IMPROVEMENT
PUBLIC NOTICE

The City of Pompano Beach Office of Housing and Urban Improvement have completed a draft of FY 2018 Consolidated
Annual Performance Evaluation Report (CAPER). The CAPER is designed to enable officials and citizens to become more
aware of the extent to which all related programs are effective in meeting the priority needs and specific objectives identified
in the Consolidated Plan and Annual Action Plan in order to help make the community vision of the future a reality.

The public is invited to review the 2018 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report at Pompano Beach City
Hall, Office of Housing and Urban Improvement, Room 220, 100 W. Atlantic Blvd., Pompano Beach, Monday through
Thursday 7:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. The City will accept comments between the dates of November 24, 2019 through December

10, 2019.

The City of Pompano Beach will submit the 2018 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report of the City of
Pompano Beach on December 26, 2019 to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development, Miami Field Office
Region IV.
U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HUD
Miami Field Office, Southeast/Caribbean
909 S.E. First Avenue, Rm. 500
Miami, FL 33131-3028

A public meeting will take place to afford citizens and groups the opportunity to comment on the proposed FY 2018 CAPER
Report. That meeting will be held on Thursday, December 12, 2019 at 5:00 p.m. during the Community Development Advisory
Committee meeting.

Any person(s) wishing to comment on this 2018 CAPER may do so during the fifteen (15) day comment period beginning
November 24, 2019. Comments must be submitted in writing and received by December 10, 2019. Written comments should
be submitted to the address below.

Meeting rooms are fully accessible. Persons with special needs should contact the Office of Housing and Urban Improvement
at 954-786-4659 or write to the address listed above within 7 days from the date of the hearing.

Non-English speaking persons or persons with limited English proficiency should contact JoAnn Martin-Onesky at (954) 786-
4657 or email to joann.martin-onesky@copbfl.com for further assistance or to access documents in another language.

Para asistencia en Espafiol, puede contactar a Miriam Carrillo al (954) 786-4656 o correo electronico
miriam.carrillo@copbfl.com

City of Pompano Beach

Miriam Carrillo, Director
Office of Housing and Urban Improvement
100 W. Atlantic Blvd., Rm. 220
Pompano Beach, FL 33060
(954) 786-4659

Email: OHUI@copbfl.com

pempano
@ vBheach
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